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March 1, 2022

The committee-of-the-whole meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Perry Township was
called to order by Chairman Lance N. Adam, at 7:00 p.m. on March 1, 2022 in the Township
Municipal Building, 680 Moselem Springs Road, Shoemakersville, PA. This meeting is being
recorded. This meeting is available on ZOOM.

Pledge of Allegiance

A roll call was conducted by Chairman Adam and the following Supervisors were present:
Lance N. Adam- PRESENT
Patrick J. Daly-PRESENT
Joseph Dalton- PRESENT
Rochelle Dreibelbis, Administrator- PRESENT

Public Comments: None

4. Review List of Invoices- The Hollenbaugh Trash includes disposal of a mattress and box spring,
as well as starting the recreation park dumpster for summer. Supervisor Daly questioned if the
DES invoice included the contract discount. The answer is yes, we save almost $2,000.00 with the
contract.

5. Review Unofficial Minutes of the Committee Meeting of February 1, 2022, and the
Supervisor’s Meeting of February 8, 2022. No comments were made.

6. Weed-eater purchase- The roadcrew daily-use weed eater is due for an upgrade. Looking at
a weed eater with multiple attachments, such as a power broom, trimmer head and bristle brush.
Waiting on a final price from Kuzans. Chairman Adam made a motion to purchase a new weed-
eater with all the attachments from Kuzans, not exceeding $1,600.00. Supervisor Daly seconded
the motion. Motion carried with all Supervisors voting yes.

7. Main Street landscape repair- In order to complete a drainage project, 2 areas on Main
Street, behind Schaeffer’s RV, are in need of landscape repair. Hilltop gave a quote of $2,600.00
to remove debris, rake, hydroseed, and add screened topsoil. Chairman Adam made a motion to
accept Hilltop’s proposal to finish the project on Main Street for $2,600.00. Supervisor Dalton
seconded the motion. Motion carried with all Supervisor’s voting yes.

8. PML-L3P Membership Renewal- Annual Pennsylvania Municipal League L3P
Membership renewal is due. Cost is $65.00. Supervisor Daly elaborated this is a beneficial
lobbying firm for municipal governments. Supervisor Daly made a motion to renew our PML
L3P membership for the amount of $65.00. Chairman Adam seconded the motion. Motion
carried with all Supervisors voting yes.

9. Advertise Part-time Laborer- Going into busy season, the township would like to hire part-
time help. Cost-free resources such as the website, Facebook page, and possibly Indeed will be
used to advertise.

10. Recreation Park Bathroom Renovation Quote- The Recreation Board approved a quote
from RD Contracting to renovate the recreation park bathroom. The quote includes installation of
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FRP panel on ceilings, addition of hot water heater with pex piping, and installation of
ventilation in all 3 bathrooms for $2,600.00. The quote does not include painting of the walls,
poxy coating the floors, or stall dividers. Depending on the outcome of stall dividers, the men’s
bathroom may become a single-use bathroom. The Lion’s Club donated $1,000.00 towards the
upgrades. The remaining balance will come from the Recreation Fund. Supervisor Daly made a
motion to follow the recommendation of the Recreation Board, hiring RD Contracting to upgrade
the bathrooms for $2,600.00. Chairman Adam seconded the motion. Motion carried with all
Supervisors voting yes.

Public Comments: None
Adjourn:

Chairman Adam made a motion, seconded by Supervisor Daly to adjourn the meeting at
7:13 p.m. Motion carried with all Supervisors present voting yes.

MINUTES APPROVED ON RECORDED BY
April 12, 2022

Lance N. Adam, Chairman Rochelle Dreibelbis, Administrator



